
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sheriff’s Lieutenant Appointed to 
Prestigious APA Committee 
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December 4, 2020 
 

(North Charleston, SC)  A polygraph examiner with the Charleston County Sheriff’s Office 

was appointed to the Ethics and Grievance Committee of the American Polygraph 

Association (APA).  This October, Lieutenant David Willoughby received an appointment 

to the Committee, alongside 10 other selections from around the world.  The 

appointment tasks the Lieutenant with the responsibility to receive and expeditiously, 

fairly and impartially investigate all allegations of misconduct against members of the 

APA.  According to the APA website, the association exists to “promote the highest 

standards of professional, ethical and scientific practices of its 2,700 + members through 

the establishment and publication of standards for professional practice including 

techniques, instrumentation, analysis, research, training and continuing education.”  The 

committee members were selected from across the country, as well as from South Africa 

and the United Kingdom.  Lieutenant Willoughby has been with the Charleston County 

Sheriff’s Office since 1988, where he currently supervises the Office of Professional 

Standards.       
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